The Honorable Larry Phillips
March 18, 2014
Page 2












March 18, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to sell a parcel of Metro Transit property to the City of Bellevue to be used as part of its contribution to the East Link light rail project being undertaken by the Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority (Sound Transit).  This property is located in Bellevue at 11101 NE 6th Street in Council District 6.

The Facilities Management Division (FMD) reviewed whether the property was suitable for affordable housing in accordance with K.C.C. 4.56.070(C).  FMD concluded that even though the property meets the technical requirements for affordable housing, it was not made available for affordable housing because of other statutory provisions that prohibit the use of Metro assets for non-Metro purposes as described in further detail in the enclosed Attachment A - Property Summary.  In addition, the appraiser’s market analysis was based on the highest and best use of the property for hotel development and its use for construction of a light rail station.  This action is recommended pursuant to the rationale and considerations provided in the property summary attached.

This real property legislation adopts many of the standards and templates agreed to at the Joint Council-Executive Leases and Sales Lean event.  Pursuant to KCC 4.56.140 and RCW 39.33.020 this proposed intergovernmental transfer of surplus real property requires public notice, a news release and a public hearing.  The public notice requirement directs an advertisement for 10 days and not more than 25 days in an area newspaper.

This proposed legislation also complies with the King County Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship and supports the economic growth and built environment goal of meeting the growing need for transportation services and facilities throughout the region.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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		ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff
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	Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES
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